Minutes – Patient Forum Meeting –15.02.11
Present: Brenda Donald, Carole Galpin, Liz Johnston, Alice Hartley, Colin Hartley, Bruce Collyer, Brian Sutton, Andrea Collyer, Terence Cook, Edward Goldring, Barbara Parkins, Sally Parsons, Stephen Parsons, Michael Hopper, Marion Thompson, Keith Atkinson, David Burton, Joyce Lambert, Dr J Sharvill, Dr C Mah, Becky Halpin and Lesley Betts.
Apologies: Jacqueline Leach, Edwina Russell & Patricia Binsted
1. Clinical Pathways – Dr Sharvill

Dr Sharvill spoke to the group about clinical pathways.  He explained that about two years ago a Map of Medicine was introduced which aims to look at the pathways of referrals to secondary care.  He explained that the aims of this is to ensure that patients are treated by the right people and are not passed backwards and forwards between clinicians.  If a Consultant requires tests before they see the patient, if it is possible, the GP will arrange these so they are done in primary care rather than the patient having to travel to a secondary care service.  Dr Sharvill explained that previously we did not have access to some tests in primary care and these had to be arranged through hospital clinics.  

He explained that East Kent has its own pathways and these are being developed in accordance with local services.  Dr Singh is involved in the Diabetic pathway for East Kent and Dr Sharvill is involved in the Cardiology pathway.

Dr Sharvill explained that the pathways aim to make treatment more economical and there should only be one charge for care, rather than several.  In addition, clinicians should have access to information early and patients are therefore able to be treated quicker.  
2. GP Commissioning – Dr Mah

Dr Mah spoke to the group about commissioning and the affects that this may have on patients.  Dr Mah explained that Balmoral Surgery was part of a practice based commissioning group called “DASH”, this consisted on practices from Deal, Ash and Sandwich.  Dr Mah explained that the new white paper means that surgeries will have to form or join a consortium and Ash and Sandwich have decided to leave DASH and join a consortium in Canterbury as this is more appropriate for their patient’s needs. 
At the moment Balmoral Surgery and the other Deal surgeries have decided to remain as a consortium on our own.  Dr Mah explained that the Deal consortium has been working very closely with Dover District Council.  Dr Mah explained that this is extremely beneficial as it has meant that there is more joined up working between health and social care, in particular patients are being discharged from hospital quicker as there is social care in place for when patients are at home.

Some of the forum asked whether there would be a loss of services in the area.  Dr Mah explained that he hopes that this does not happen, the aim is that services are commissioned more locally so patients do not have to travel to the acute hospitals, however Dr Mah explained that there needs to be enough demand for a service for a business case to be put forward.  Dr Mah explained that consortiums may join together to provide some services with smaller demand.  Dr Sharvill explained that the Deal consortium is already working with the Dermatology services to try and hold dermatology clinics at the GP Practice, rather than at the local hospitals.  This is so patients can be seen closer to home and also so that GPs are able to learn from the Dermatologists to try and reduce referrals and increase the amount of people that are managed by their GP.
Dr Mah explained to the group that the local Primary Care Trusts (PCT) for East and West Kent have merged to form one PCT and there have already been fifty three redundancies.  However Dr Mah explained that there is still two years before the PCTs completely go and there is still a lot that is unknown about the changes.  It was decided that this would be discussed again at our next meeting to see whether there have been any further developments.

3. DNAs 

Lesley explained to the forum that on average we have at least 50 appointments that are wasted as patients do not attend and do not ring to cancel their appointment beforehand.  Lesley and Dr Sharvill asked the group what they think we could do to try to reduce this amount of wasted appointments.  Many of the group felt that as there is no financial loss if patients do not attend it is hard to try to tackle this problem.  
It was suggested that a text messaging reminder service or email reminders may be a good idea and Lesley explained that this is something she is looking into.  Dr Sharvill explained to the group that we do send letters to patients if they do not attend three appointments but this is not always effective to preventing patients from doing this in future.  Some of the group felt that when more patients are using the online booking system there might be a reduction in unattended appointments as patients will be able to cancel their appointments online.
4. AOB

i) X-Ray Services

Dr Sharvill informed the group that x-ray services are now available seven days a week at the larger hospitals and patients do not need an appointment to attend.  For walk in appointments at QEQM, William Harvey and Kent & Canterbury, they are open from 8am-8pm Monday to Friday and 8am-4pm Saturday, Sundays and Bank Holidays.  
ii) Coffee Mornings

Becky explained to the group that some of the other surgery’s patient forum groups hold coffee mornings at their surgeries and occasionally they arrange for speakers attend these mornings.  If any of the patient forum members would like to organise this please ring to speak to Becky.
iii) Aortic Aneurysm Screening

Dr Sharvill explained to the group that there is a national aortic aneurysm-screening programme aimed at men aged 65.  Men will be invited to this service in the year of their 65th birthday, however if older men would like the screening they are able to opt in.  To opt in patients need to ring 01227 868775 or they can email kent.aaascreening@nhs.net
Dr Sharvill explained that men are six times more likely to develop an aortic aneurysm than women, hence why the service is only aimed at men.
Date of next meeting: 14th June 2011
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